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DRAFT Meeting Summary

Regional Bus Subcommittee

CHAIR: Howard Benn, Montgomery County
Tuesday July 28, 2009
Noon – 2 PM
Meeting Attendees:

	Carrie Anderson-Watters, Frederick TransIT

Brandon Buchanan, American Bus Association

Lynn Everett, Northern Virginia Transportation Commission

Harold Foster, MNCPPC

Scott Gross, Loudoun County

Al Himes, Alexandria Transit Company


	Sean Kennedy, WMATA

Joseph Madison, Maryland Transit Administration

Chuck Steigerwald, PRTC

Kevin Thornton, Prince George's County Government

Randall White, FCDOT

Steve Yaffe, Arlington County



TPB Staff in Attendance:
	Monica Bansal

Michael Eichler

	Gerald Miller




Agenda Items:
Welcome and Introductions

Chair Howard Benn, Montgomery County
Mr. Benn was not in attendance at the meeting.  Last year’s chair, Steve Yaffe, welcomed the subcommittee members and meeting attendees, who then introduced themselves.
Roundtable Discussion on the Current Budget Situations of Regional Transit Operators

Mr. Yaffe reported that Arlington County found some cost savings during the previous year and decided to put that money to transit, preventing any service cuts for FY 2010.  In fact, ART is taking over a few WMATA routes and added new routes.  Their bus services are currently operated by Forsythe Transportation.
Mr. Himes reported that the City of Alexandria will complete its new bus facility in the fall, but does not have the funding needed to use the extra capacity.  He reported no major service cuts this year, and only minor route restructuring, resulting in 15 hours of service cuts affecting 20 people.  He reported that he has been warned that FY 2011 will be much worse.  Alexandria is currently working on a study of all its transit services, to be completed in Dec/Jan, which will inform 2011 budgets.

Mr. Steigerwald reported that PRTC cut its service by 5% in May of this year, all of which was to express routes, removing one route and cutting back other routes without a large impact on ridership.  They have also added one new service from Woodbridge to Tysons, but all contingency time added to the route is taken up by construction and delays on the Capital Beltway due to HOT Lanes construction.
Mr. Gross reported that all of Loudoun County’s contingency time is taken up by construction on the 14th Street Bridge.  LC Transit received 3 new buses in March of this year to help with overcrowding on several routes.  He reported that unlike other summers past that showed lower ridership, there has been no drop-off of ridership this year, receiving reports that employees are limiting vacations and using the additional transit benefit now available.  He reported that new park-and-ride lots are coming online soon.  He stated that LC Transit has also been warned that bigger cuts will be coming in 2011.

Ms. Watters noted that Frederick TransIT has not experienced any cuts for FY 2010, but that process is now starting for 2011.  She reported that TransIT has been requested to submit three budgets:  their desired levels and ones cut by 5% and 10%.

Mr. Foster reported that M-NCPPC is finalizing a study looking at priority bus and BRT in many transit corridors throughout Prince George’s County.

Mr. Thornton reported on looming budget issues, and that Prince George’s County’s The Bus will undergo system-wide improvements and restructuring due to citizen concerns and budget constraints.

Mr. White noted that Fairfax County Connector service was very fortunate this year, with only 3 bus routes cut and modifications to a few other routes.  Of particular note, it was recommended that the county eliminate three express routes, but a survey of customers identified that passengers on these routes would be willing to pay a fare high enough to make the bus break even. After performing some analysis, they increased the express fare to $7.  One of the lines experienced 75% loss in ridership and will likely be eliminated, but the other two experienced only a 25% loss of ridership and is breaking even.   He noted that the Connector took over some WMATA routes, and ridership on them has increased over the past few months.  The county is also now operating a Tysons Corner lunch shuttle, paid for by funds set aside to reduce the impact of the toll lanes construction.  FY 2011 will likely see budget cuts.
Mr. Kennedy reported that WMATA avoided most service cuts this past year, finding operating dollars in a rainy day fund.  He stated that preventing future budget cuts might depend on a fare increase.   He noted that new skip-stop service will be rolled out on three routes in the coming months as part of the WMATA Priority Corridor Network development.

Recap of TPB Regional Priority Bus Conference
Michael Eichler, TPB Staff
Mr. Eichler handed out a recap of the Regional Priority Bus Workshop that was posted to thecityfix.com blog:  http://dc.thecityfix.com/priority-bus-conference-notes.  He then asked the members to share any thoughts about the conference and how the subcommittee could work to further the cause of prioritizing bus service in the Washington region.
Mr. White noted that the region could do a better job of integrating local services, providing better connections and transfers between systems.  Mr. Yaffe concurred, and suggested service coordination at Potomac Yard, Crystal City and Pentagon City could be improved.  Mr. Gross noted that service integration between Loudoun and Fairfax counties could also be greatly improved.  Ms. Watters noted that bus transit connections between Frederick County and the regional core only exist during peak periods, provided by MTA commuter buses.  Members also recommended looking at connections by time of day, noting that 80% of trips happen during the non-peak periods, and that many commuters are hesitant to use bus services that don’t run during off-peak times.  

Mr. Eichler suggested that he could use COG/TPB resources to develop maps showing level of service, time of service and area of service of the region’s bus systems, spotlighting opportunities and locations for better bus systems integration.  

In reference to the implementation of bus priority corridors, Mr. White noted that the Virginia Department of Transportation is not familiar with many of the bus prioritization strategies being promoted by operators and this can be a barrier to implementation.  Mr. Gross noted that opening and maintaining dialog on these types of improvements is the first step towards implementation.

Status Update on TPB TIGER Grant Application and Discussion of Cost/Benefit Framework

Michael Eichler and Monica Bansal, TPB Staff
Mr. Eichler presented slides to the subcommittee detailing the current status of the TPB TIGER grant application, detailing the bus and bus-related projects currently in the package.  The presentation included discussion of an upcoming cost/benefit analysis, and attendees were asked for any assistance they might provide in quantifying benefits of bus transit.  Mr. Gross noted that many of his customers report quality of life as being a major factor in riding LC Transit, but that he was unsure how to quantify such benefits.  Ms. Everett stated that she had some information about non-traditional benefits of bus transit and would pass it along to staff.  
Roundtable Discussion of Development of a Long-Range “Unconstrained” Transit Plan

Mr. Eichler detailed a series of longer-range planning efforts recently performed by the subcommittee and related TPB staff efforts.  He asked the subcommittee members about the role they would like to see the subcommittee take on in future long range planning efforts.  Mr. Miller noted that the subcommittee should continue to be engaged in the scenario study work, providing feedback on the development of future transportation options.  He followed that the subcommittee could play an active role in helping identify and communicate the role that bus transit plays in the regional transportation system.  Mr. Kennedy added that bus service has great potential of providing rail relief services as the Metrorail system reaches capacity in the future.  Mr. White noted the disconnect between COG/TPB longer range planning efforts and local operators’ shorter-term planning.  He stated that Fairfax county is developing a 10-year transportation plan, and it should be in sync with the longer range regional plans.  Mr. Eichler encouraged the operators to present their longer range planning efforts to the subcommittee, and identify ways that the COG/TPB longer range planning efforts could be more effectively communicated to the local planners and decision makers.   Mr. White also noted that bus transit service in the CLRP often do not reflect what local operators plan for the out years.  Finally, Ms. Everett noted that long range planning efforts including bus must acknowledge the fact that bus services have recurring capital costs related to maintaining and replacing buses.  
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM.

The next meeting of the TPB’s Regional Bus Subcommittee will be held on September 22, 2009.  
All meeting materials are available for download from the subcommittee’s website:  http://www.mwcog.org/TPB/RBS/docs/
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